WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL Special Easter Issue
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651

Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

Best News ...

Dear Parent / Guardian, ‘/{J\

Looking Ahead

Mon. 17 April - Bank Holiday Easter Monday - School Closed
Tues. 18" - Back to School - Start of Summer Term!
No Guitars
¥Yr 4 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Drums pm in the mobile
Irish Dancing School Hall 3.15 - 4.15pm
NO KTROQO Jumping Club
Wed. 19" - No Guitars
Year 5 Tudor Day (start to think about your costumes!)
NO Skillforce -
Keyboard lessons pm Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite
Thur. 20t - Yr 5&6 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Samba Club pm School Hall
Drums pm Mobile
Fri. 21 - 3ST Library visit Please remember your library cards for this visit
No Multi-skills Watch this space for a replacement clubl
Dates for Your Diary:
27" April-  Year 5.Art Day
‘Ollyday Rpad Safety
1™ May - Bank Holliday (School shut)

w/C 8 May- Year 6 SATS
29" May -2 June — Half Term (School shut)

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS THE ATTENDANCE cupP

Was awarded to

Buckingham (Green) 295 Total 52 45

Balmoral (Blue) 311  Total 65 :

With att 100%
Sandringham  (Yellow) 179 Total 50 Hivatsendics: of °
Windsor (Red) 205 Total 71 For the week 20™ - 24th

March 2016
Congratulations to Balmoral this week
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GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with ‘WOW' moments and for being
entered into our Golden Book:

FPhelix FHunn, Liam Barnes, Amelia Turnen, Peppy Powell, Eva FHailes,
Charlotte Beaumont, Toby Robexts-Sillett, Lawien FHailes, Eleanarn
Wagstaff, Sanjidak Chowdury, Josh Thins, Tsabel Fayre, Max Brett,
HKimbenly Clarke-Bankam, Fueya Wennington, Sam Yau, Canmen Barnes,

Cuie Craven, Farwey Bradford, Haty Youngman, Bailey Yallop, Romy
Darby, Lucy Savage and Samantha Athinsen.

HEADTEACHER AWARD
These certificates were awarded at the Celebration Assembly on Friday morning. Class
teachers and teaching assistants nominated the following pupils:

Alfie Cresswell Brooke Carr Eve Coleman

Charlie Lees Leo Jones Logan Newman
Charlotte Beaumont William Clayton Lacey Barber
Emilee Birch Poppy Powell Eva Hailes

Madison Marshall-Nichols  Emma -Jayne Savage
Lleyton Ellwood Ruby Farrow

Niraj Rahman Rhiana Tibbs

Clarke Concannon Ashton Norman

Connor Emery
Danny Cresswell
Karman Wan
Lewis Gosdon

Many congratulations to you all
The certificates were awarded to individuals for a range of reasons — For example, for
consistently achieving a good standard of work, for consistent effort, for making good
progress, for an improved attitude to school and work, for consistently achieving a high
standard of behaviour and for care and consideration of others.

KEEPING ON TASK AWARDS
The following pupils have achieved their Bronze and Silver Star Awards and they were also
presented with their certificates and stars in the Celebration Assembly;

BRONZE AWARD
Hayden Brown Brooke Carr Eve Coleman
Emma Craven Lyla Frostick Jamie Goreham
Leo Jones Alfie Lees Charlie Lees
James New Logan Newman Torrie Rhodes
Emily Sartain Sam Smith Harriet Spary

Annabel Symonds
Ahmed Arkawazi
Tyler Cook

Grace Friend
Lucas Lyra

Zach Pye

Lydia Roe
Sherryl Sonkoue
Charlie Wells

Tamzin Tobias
Dylan Atkinson
Sophie Dobbs
Amelia Laws
Freddie Neale
Nelson Rimmer
Tyler Rudd
Lucy Stafford
Sam Yau

Amelia Turner
Olivia Barnes
Joshua Dobson
Kayleigh Lucas
Jay Pells
Lewis Roberts
Gemma Smith

Spencer Thompson

Ethan Barnes




SILVER AWARD

Charlotte Beaumont Emilee Birch Gracie Britcher
Lola Burke Romy Darby Holly George
Dylan Hall Poppy Powell Danny Cresswell
Lleyton Ellwood Isabella Harper Ruby Harris
Joshua Hill Phoebe Howard Laila Lynes
Lennon Murphey Evie Munday Pierce Saunders
Max Southern Frankey Watling Jordan Wright
Lilly Browning Joshua Abbs Charlie Archer
Lucas Browning Harry Harrison Ehren Towers
Skye Wells
GOLD AWARD
Erin Balls Daisy Wigger Finlay Stevenson
Sophie Fenwick Jude Frostick Tia Measures =
Karmen Wan Eve Bailey Natasha Bew h 4
Finley Cocking Clarke Concannon Sam Edwards Y /\\
Lucy Johnson Ashton Norman ’ "

ATTENDANCE AWARDS
All pupils who have achieved 100% attendance this term were awarded with a certificate
celebrating their achievement in the assembly today.

Many congratulations and well done to you all.

Sporting Achievement

This term has been one of incredible sporting success for the teams representing White
Woman Lane. We achieved our best ever Korfball results and also have had our most
successful football team for many years! Congratulations to all the children who
participated across all the different sports and represented the school so brilliantly.

Korfball
Schools Spring Tournament:
Year 3 - 3™, 5™ and Winners
Year 4 - 4™ and 9th
Year 5 - 3rd
Year 6 - Runners up.

Cross Country
Girl's Team -4th Overall
Boy's Team - 10™ Overall

Football
Year 5 Boys
Autumn League 7 a-side Winners
Russell Hemnell Trophy (UEA 7 a-side
tournament) - Runners up.
NSFA Plate Final 7 a-side ~ Runners up.

Year 6 Boys
Phil Hill UEA b a-side tournament Winners

Autumn League 9-a-side Winners

Girls Team
Autumn League 7 a-side Winners
Spring League 7 a-side Winners
Dracup Trophy (UEA 7 a-side) Winners
Norfolk County Finals Winners



Sports round up

Korfball Finals Report

Last Thursday the Year 4 and Year 6 Korfball teams played at the UEA. All the
players worked so hard and never gave up during their matches. Unfortunately Year 4
lost by 1 goal (2-1, Eva) to Avenues B in their semi-final, then lost to Avenues A in
the 3/4™ play-off match (2-0,) even though WWL had most possession and shots!
Year 6 had just a final match to play against St. Williams Way. This was always
going to be a hard-fought game as most of the opposition players had played in the
Norfolk A team at the Inter Area tournament in January. The first half ended 7-1(a
superb goal from Lauren) to St Williams, but the Year 6 team must be incredibly
proud (as we all were watching them) of the way they continued to play - with great
determination and a fantastic attitude. In the second half the play was more even with
both teams scoring 2 goals (Jude and Evie took their chances to score really well,) so
the full-time score of 3-9 did not reflect just how close the game really was. It was
lovely to see Year 6 receive their well-deserved silver medals at the presentation.

Thank you and well done to all the players — Lauren, Evie, Breana, Ellie,
Lucy, Jude, Kyle, Niraj, Josh and Lleyton; Eva, Romy, Charlotte, Henry, Liam and
Callum.

Also, thank you to all the parents and relatives who came to support, to Mrs
Williams and Mr Dunn for coaching, and to Mrs Wicks for supporting as well.

Cup Final

Big congratulations to the Year 5 boys who made it the Norwich Schools Under 10
Cup Final last Saturday. Unfortunately, they lost on the day to a very good team
but played to the final whistle and never gave up. Reaching the final was an
excellent achievement.

Well done: Liam Barnes, Matthew Clarke, Ronny Sonkue, Hadley Pegg, Jack Oakley,
Lleyton Elwood, George Potter, Ryan Johnson and Connor Howard.

' ‘



EASTER E66 RAFFLE LOST PROPERTY!

A total of £327.00 was raised by the Easter
Egg raffle.

All named items in lost property will be returned by the end of this week.
Many thanks for all your support. Anything left in lost property that is unnamed will be bagged up and kept in
school until the end of the first week back (Friday 21% April) for any parents
who want to come in and claim something.

After this date, it will be disposed of as we do not have the capacity to store
items indefinitely.

Thank you.

Congratulations to all our Norfolk Children's University graduates
who attended the special Nebula Graduation ceremonies at the
NORFOLK Great Hospital on Monday. Over one hundred White Woman Lane
pupils attended, that's over one third of the whole school and

" there are many more children who now have enough hours saved
C \ r e S to graduate next time. All the children were brilliant ambassadors
I NI Vv E R §8 I 7

for White Woman Lane and for the Children's University. | was
extremely proud of each and everyone of you. A big thank you to
all the parents who have supported their children on their
Children's University journey.

Congratulations to our Postgraduates who have accrued more than 430 hours of extra-
curricular learning, a massive achievement. A big well done to: Eleanor Wagstaff, Lauren
Hailes, Toby Roberts-Sillett, Poppy Powell and Charlotte Beaumont. All the postgraduates
made eloguent speeches. Other children who made speeches were: Daisy Gilbert, Lucy
Savage, Eva Hailes, Sanjidah Chowdury and Millie Turner. You were all really brave to speak
in front of so many people.

| would like to thank all the children for their endeavours in collecting their "hours" whether it
be at our school clubs (all clubs at WWL count for credits) or at Learning Destinations such as
Brownies, football, Norwich Castle (get in free with your passport at any Norfolk Museums
Service museum), Norwich Swan, Norfolk Records Office, ESKA, dance, Broadland DC 'Tots
to Teens' the list is endless. Check out https://www.norfolk.gov/out-and-about-in-
Norfolk/activities-for-children-and-young-people/childrens-university/your-childrens-university-
passport for where to use your passport in Norfolk.

Don't forget to take part in the Easter Challenges (attached to the Best News). Have a great
Easter and remember to hand in your passports after the holiday. The next graduations are
already being planned, | have heard whispers that there may be a graduation at Carrow Road

soon.




We are very excited to inform you of the
following which will take place from 1°'
April until June 30™ 2017:

East of
England

CCOP

WE HAVE BEEN CHOSEN AS PART
OF THE EAST OF ENGLAND CO-0P’'S
TOKEN SCHEME

Visit your local co-op
and cast your vote

We coukd collect
a share of

Have your say v

ashen you
Pop to the Co-op

Collection boxes will appear in these store:

e Dereham Road

¢ Norwich Station
e Fifers Lane
e Spixworth
o Heartsease

e Cannerby Lane

¢ Thorpe St Andrew



I<  STARS OF THE WEEK 3%

Tyler Self 3¢
For trying hard to improve his cursive handwriting including when completin
Emma Craven 3¢
For being such an enthusiastic journalist during Alien Investigation Day!
Ruby Reilly 35T
For her kind heart. She has been playing the drums at home to raise extra money to support children in need.
Well done Ruby!
Annabel Symonds 35T
For her continuous hard work in lessons and excellent listening skills. Keep it up Annabell
Harry Laws 35
For showing such determination during the house matches. You are a real sports star.
Trinity Cowdery 35S
For settling into White Woman Lane school really well.
Alfie Banham 4P
For being so helpful to Mrs Quiles-Richmond in all lessons. Alfie has really applied himself and has made
fantastic contributions throughout the week.
Harvey Bradford 4P
Harvey has WOWed both Mrs Quiles-Richmond and Mrs Howard with his amazing ideas in literacy and Alien
Invasion Day. He has become a human thesaurus, coming up with brilliant words to include in our writing.
Kayleigh Lucas 46
For showing great enthusiasm during the alien invasion day.
William Clayton 46
For showing great enthusiasm during the alien invasion day
Gemma Smith 45
For making a real effort to improve her fractions knowledge.
Logan Goodall 45
For creating a detailed poster about the paths to Moksha in RE.
Tyler Aramendia 5J
For fabulous contributions during guided reading this week
Christian Perry 5J
For a great attitude on our bread trip. Christian was very adventurous when makin
cheese taster at the deli counter!
Max Southern 5¢
For excellence in their journalistic writing about the alien invasion
Frankey Watling 5¢C
For excellence in their journalistic writing about the alien invasion
Phoebe Mears 5R
For putting her heart and soul into everything, every day, without fail. The standard of work P
is just stunning: such a star!
Macauley Gamble 5R
For a fabulous week of hard graft in all lessons this week, pushing himself to do ‘that litt
so fantastic to see Macauley!
Anya Aldous 6H
For creating an amazing cityscape.
Jude Frostick 6H
For great focus during games when creating a quiz.

g his spelling homework. Keep it up!

g his bread and a great

hoebe produces

le bit more' each day -
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Mrs Butler’s
Great Pottery Throw Down!

If you think your child would be interested in attending a 4-
week pottery course, learning some new ceramic skills,
please fill in the slip below and hand in by Friday 28 April.

Your child will be able to keep what they have made.
(If it survives the kiln firing!)

Some pieces may be selected for display in the school Art
Gallery for a short period of time first.

Your child will need to be available on a Thursday from
3.15 - 4.15pm from May 2017, onwards.

There is no cost for this course.
Depending on interest and to avoid disappointment, I may

have to create a waiting list.

I'look forward to hearing from you and meeting your little
potter!

Mrs Butler

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Child’s Name

Class

My child is interested in attending Mrs Butler’s Great Pottery
Throw Down!

Signed (parent/carer)
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